OPR PAC Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, November 17, 2010

Assistant Superintendent Jean Kenney presented an overview of future Standards-Based Report Cards

· Standards based report cards will start at the Kindergarten level this year - the Kindergarten teachers have been working on the standards and rubrics that will be used for assessments. Grades 1-5 will begin using the new Report Cards in the 2011-2012 school year.

· The Standards-Based Committee was comprised of teachers from all elementary level grades, all subjects, as well as school administrators.

· The new report cards give specific information about how your child is making progress towards grade level standards/expectations. It will enable parents to understand what is expected.

· Rather than assessing how children are doing in comparison to other students, this report card will provide a better understanding of how your child is doing based on the standards.

· In the new grading system a 4 point scale of proficiency is used rather than 0-100. The standards are clearly defined goals that describe what students should know and be able to do within a framework of time. These expectations are created locally. 


4-The student consistently applies and/or extends key concepts and processes.


3-The student consistently demonstrates proficiency in the standard.


2-The student is progressing toward meeting the standard.


1-The student is beginning to meet the standard with assistance.


NA - Not yet assessed/applicable

· The rubric is a scoring guide that determines performance levels and differentiates between levels of quality according to set criteria.

· There will still be a section for effort/student responsibilities, i.e., homework, legibility and neatness of work.

· The new report cards will make the expectations clearer to the students and show them what they need to do to improve.

· Students with an IEP will be entitled to grades that are in line with their abilities and the goals set forth in their IEPs.

· Student responsibilities and specialty subjects (Art, Music, PE) will be piloted in grades 1-5 starting this December. 

· Information will be posted on the Walpole Public School (http://www.walpole.k12.ma.us/) as well as the individual schools’ websites. 

· Please feel free to email or call Jean Kenney with any questions 508-660-7200 x234 jkenney@walpole.k12.ma.us
Review of October PAC Minutes. Motion to accept. Minutes were accepted.

Review of Treasurer’s Report. Motion to accept. Report was accepted.

Friends of Walpole Music - Patti Connolly invited parents to volunteer. The Friends of Walpole Music works to enhance and support the music programs in the Walpole Public Schools. If you are interested in getting involved, please email Wfriendsofmusic@aol.com.

Principal Comments

· System wide Anti-Bullying Program - November 8th. A law was passed during the summer that a formal anti-bullying policy must be in place. Amy Muldowney from MARC did a presentation on bullying and cyber-bullying. Please check out the presentation on WPS website (http://www.walpole.k12.ma.us/site/files/bullyingcyberbullying(pre.pdf). The presentation will also be aired on Walpole cable television soon. WHS students will be doing skits for the 3rd, 4th and 5th graders this week demonstrating how to deal with bullying.

· Math Corp Update - Training has begun with the parents. The corps will get going right after Thanksgiving with the math enrichment students. More volunteers are always needed! Contact Mr. Fortin if you are interested.

· Raffle for FM System - Celtics game raffle tickets are still for sale. All money raised will be going towards FM Systems for the classrooms. The deadline will be extended so that tickets can be purchased at the Gingerbread Bazaar.

· OPR Giving Fund - Will be wrapped up as of Thanksgiving. There has been a good response thus far. A number of families will be helped out. Additionally, 60-70 boxes of brownies were contributed to the Personal Best drive.

Teacher Comments
· Mrs. Nancy Golden (5th grade teacher) thanked the PAC for the stipends. The Bay Colony Educators came last week - thank you for that program. Also, thank you for the new equipment on the front playground.

· Thank you notes for the stipends from Mrs. O’Toole, Mrs. Clark and Mrs. Kuznezov were also read.

Old / Current Business
· Gingerbread Bazaar - Denise Sullivan thanked everyone for the donations that have been pouring in. More items are needed for the Gift Walk. PAC voted to give one free ticket for an item donated to the Walpole Food Pantry at the Gingerbread Bazaar. We are in need of a Santa!! Please contact Denise Sullivan cpmum@comcast.net if you know anyone who is interested.

· Bake Sale - Kerry Pitman thanked everyone who baked, helped, etc. About $290 was made! Some SCRIP cards were sold as well. Julie Elmhurst will be helping in place of Karen Anastasia next year.

· School Spirit Sale - Coordinator needed. Gail Maloney placed orders through True Town in the past. She will be contacted for information.

· Holiday Books - Notices will go out this week. Card distribution will be Monday, December 20th.

· Scrip & Online Shopping for the Holidays - Allison Simmons reminded everyone to use SCRIP for holiday shopping - for the gift baskets, gifts, etc. SCRIP orders are placed every week and Allison has some on hand if there are ones that you need immediately. Also, don’t forget to use Good Search when doing an online search. $200+ has been earned through Good Search. 

· The Scholastic Book Fair went well. The money goes directly to the library. About the same amount was raised this year as last year.

Next SPED PAC Meeting - Thursday, January 6th
Next OPR PAC Meeting - Thursday, January 20th at 7:00pm

Meeting adjourned 8:35 pm

